Edison State College
Nursing Programs

Meeting: Nursing Community Advisory Committee
Date and Time: September 14, 2010
Location:  Building AA, Room 216
Participants:  Mary Lewis (ESC), Anne Harner (ESC), Nan Grottanelli (Hope Hospice), Nancy Redenius (Lee Vo-Tech), Patti Schaeffer (Home Health), Carol Sinopoli (HCR Manorcare), Stella Toomey (Hope Hospice), Marianne Rodgers (FGCU), Gayle Wetzel (ESC), Bobby Holbrook (ESC), Renee Burwell (Charlotte Schools), Debbie Emery (HMA), Gail Tracey (ESC), Susan Holland (ESC), Margaret Kruger (ESC), Debra Weeks (ESC), Sharon Rothwell (ESC), Helen Wilson (LMHS), Nora Stadelmann (ESC), Shannon Court (LMHS), Fara Amsalem (Collier Schools), Suzanne Wells (ESC), Sandy Morgan (HCA) Cheryl Turton (ESC), Sheila Sarver (Lee Vo-Tech)Dora Kraus via polycom (NCH).
The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m. by Moderator Dr. Renee Burwell.
		TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	OUTCOME

	Approval of minutes of May 18, 2009 Nursing Community Advisory Committee Meeting
	   Sandy Morgan moved to accept the minutes of the May 3, 2010 meeting as distributed.   Gayle Wetzel seconded the motion and the motion was carried.

	Minutes were approved as written.            .


	Announcement of new faculty and staff at Edison State College
	Mary Lewis announced new Edison State College Nursing faculty members

	Suzanne Wells, Mental Health instructor for ADN Program
Marti Jenner, temporary BSN instructor


	RN to BSN Enrollment
	Gail Tracey announced the enrollment for the RN to BSN program at Edison State College is growing with approximately 200 enrolled presently. The first graduation is being planned for December 9, 2010 with 67 graduates.  Online is preferred over blended and is growing rapidly.
	

	NCLEX-RN Pass Rate
	Sharon Rothwell reported on the NCLEX-RN pass rates for last quarter.  Edison State College is 2-3 points above the state average.
	Edison State College:  91.43%


	Lee and Collier campus Building Plans
	Mary Lewis reported that Nursing moved into Building AA in August.

Margaret Kruger reported on plans for the new health sciences building on the Collier campus.  All Nursing faculty will be in one area, there will be a skills lab, conference room and EMS and the science department will also be housed in the new building.
	The formal open house for Building AA will be on November 7, 2010, 3-5 p.m.

The groundbreaking ceremony for the new building will be held on September 28, 2010.


	Student Conduct/ Background Checks
	Mary Lewis reported that all Health Professions Programs have moved to Level II Background check with 10-panel drug test, FBI fingerprinting and ‘for cause’ drug testing (blood and hair).  This is done through Certified Background at a cost to the student of $87.00.

Nan Grotanelli offered to share her list of offenses and guidelines used at Hospice. 

Marianne Rogers reported that FGCU received a list from Joe Cotter and she will share that list with Edison and Lee Vo-Tech.

Margaret Kruger reported that the Florida Board of Nursing is being very strict with felonies less than 15 years old.  She feels we need to educate our students that they may go through our program but may not be permitted to sit for NCLEX-RN.

Dora Kraus stated that the schools are being stricter than the hospitals.

Bobby Holbrook stated that we do not look at juvenile records; however, the committee does look at criminal behavior patterns.
	Positive background checks are handled on a case-by-case basis through the Health Professions Background Committee.

	Employer Survey
	Sharon Rothwell reported that the NLNAC wants Edison Nursing to have an employer survey.
	Sharon Rothwell has developed a survey and will email to the Advisory Committee members for input.

	Campus Reports
	Lee:  Bobby Holbrook reported that interest in Edison’s Nursing Program continues to grow.  Competition continues to be fierce.  Our students are highly motivated.  Weekend clinical continue to be a challenge.  Mental Health facilities such as SWFAS are very open to having students do Mental Health clinicals.

He also reported that Nursing is developing a colloquium website for each campus to communicate better with students.

Sharon Rothwell reported that the Lee campus admitted 24 basic nursing students in Summer Day, 27 basic nursing students in Fall Day, 26 basic nursing students in Fall Evening and 18 advanced placement nursing students in Fall.  She reported that the students are very excited about the opportunities they will have with the state-of-art labs and equipment in the new building.  She reported that there are more students having to drop out due to life crises. 

Charlotte:  Sharon Rothwell reported that Anita Johnson, Coordinator for Charlotte Nursing, has retired and that we are actively seeking a replacement for the position.  24 nursing students were admitted to the basic nursing program in Summer and 28 advanced placement nursing students were admitted in Fall.  25 nursing students anticipate graduating from the program in December 2010.

Collier:  Margaret Kruger reported that Collier nursing is using clinical sites at Gulf Coast Hospital for weekend clinical.  23 nursing students were accepted into the basic nursing program in Summer and 24 nursing students were accepted into the basic nursing program in Fall 2010.  She feels the smaller cohorts are working much better.  She needs OB/Peds clinical instructors.

Dora Kraus (NCH) stated that the recent graduates from Collier are performing very well and offered positive feedback.

Collier AP:  Gayle Wetzel reported that the Advanced Placement Nursing Program is going well on Collier campus, although 5 have dropped out for various personal reasons.
	Nursing is trying to get more student involvement with colloquium.

	Advisory Member Discussion
	Mary Lewis asked Advisory Committee members to let her know how our students are doing in their facilities.

Gail Tracey reported that for BSN courses: Community and Leadership practical experiences, preceptors are needed.

Nancy Redenius announced that the Lee Vo-Tech will host a breakfast on September 24, 2010 for their Advisory Committee meeting.

	Advisory Committee members should feel free to contact Mary Lewis with feedback.

If any Advisory member knows of preceptors, please contact Mary Lewis.

All Advisory members are invited to the Lee Vo-Tech Advisory breakfast meeting. Members are asked to RSVP for this event.



Following the meeting a tour of the new building was conducted by Dr. Mary Lewis.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 a.m.
